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The United Nations DeveZ.oprnent Program (UNOP) is the chief partnerin the FAO's field activities. It has grown from the earlierExpanded Program of Technical Assistance (EPTA), under which theFAO spent $l.4 million in 1951 to provide 53 experts to 38countries with various development problems. In 1972, the FAOspent $84 million in UNDP funds on a corps of technicians whohelped countries with pre-investment planning leading to heavydevelopment expenditures for the purpose of setting up and operatingmajor research institutes ani establishing and staffing centres ofhigher education to provide the planners and technicians needed forfurther progress.

The FAO has consistentîy been assigned almost one-third of all UNDPprojects - the agency was assigned a 29 percent share of 58 countryprograms approved up to January 1973 or $199 million out of a total
programmed amount of $686 million.

Trust funds from individua. governments pay for a growing part ofthe FAO's field programs. These arrangements faîl into two mainclasses. Some developing countries will pay over to the FAO themoney needed to finance some part of their own national development
programs.

Under the other, and larger, class, developed countries channel aproportion of their bilateral aid funds through the FAO. The number ofsuch projects executed by the FAO and financed by bilateral agenciesrose in 1972 to 59 national projects in 26 countries, 30 regionaland 45 inter-regional projects at a total cost of $23 million.

The Associate Expert Scheme, which is another form of bilateral aidchannelet through the FAO, was started in 1954 with an agreement thatwell-qualified young people could assist FAO experts in the field.By the end of 1972 there were 319 associate experts working with theFAO. In 1972 a total sum of $5,408,369 was spent by ten donorgovernments on the associate expert scheme.

Volunteers in field programa. The FAO was the first UN SpecializedAgency to introduce volunteers into its field projects on anofficial and systematic basis. By June 1967, agreement had beenreached with 12 sponsoring organizations. Between 1965 and 1972,over 700 volunteers carried out two-year assignments to FAO projects,working under the technical supervision of FAO field experts.Previous bilateral arrangements are now being replaced by assignmentsunder the United Nations Volunteer Program, which, by April 1973,has supplied 62 volunteers to the FAO.
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